CLERGY WITH DISABILITIES SPEAK OUT
The following statements, set out by a group of clergy with disabilities, reflect our desire to be self-defined and to have our gifts recognized in positions of visibility. They also speak about our need to protest labels and patronization.
 PRIVATE 

· The negative attitudes of the religious community about disability get in the way of bringing in the Kingdom of God.

· Pastoral Care for people with disabilities needs to include advocacy.

· The issue of the nature of God is raised by the presence of persons with disabilities. There are many who are disabled who can speak to this best when we are visible as deployed clergy.

· Living out who we are within the religious community must be made visible by the Church. Whenever we are honest about our limitations or needs, the Church uses it as a reason to exclude us.

· We are tired of being told “God loves you.” Tell us how you love us. We’ll make up our own minds about God! 

· We see ourselves as individuals, not disabilities, but we are seldom included as part of the worshipping or collegial community. 

· Diagnosis has to be dialogical or we become other than you are. We are not our diagnosis, nor does diagnosis define our gifts and abilities. 

· We are “vulnerably strong” which is to stand in the image of the Crucified Christ.

· We need to move the religious community from “toleration” of us to “acceptance.”

· There are many clergy with disabilities who feel that whenever we get labeled, we must scream and protest as this is our greatest gift.  The religious community responds to the protests of many minorities, but they punish people with disabilities for protesting injustice against us.  What we feel is a healthy response to injustice and oppression is still called “inappropriate” behavior.

· When we are told “you have so many gifts” a door is being slammed in our face and we are put at the bottom. If they really believe we are so gifted, wouldn’t they make good use of our gifts by employing us and supporting the gifts?

The religious community has much to learn from people who live with disabilities. Those of us who understand suffering and who have moved into and through it, can inform the religious community in ways which will transform it.
    � These statements were made by clergy with disabilities attending a Methodist conference in 1990.
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